June 7, 2016 minutes of the Lake and Grounds Committee, Lake Lot Owners Association, Block 27.
Committee members in attendance:  Chris Brazeal, Jay Smith, Ray Herek, Jimmy Abrams, Pat Yarusso and Ernie Quintana
Committee members absent: Steve Villamonte, Pete Miller, Mic Buscher and Dave Smith
Board Member in attendance: Bob Sudduth
The committee meeting was called to order at 6pm.

Agenda items:
1. Well and Boat Ramp Service Road Update: A contract has been issued to Schram and Sons Excavating, to grade and resurface the service road. Road work is scheduled to begin June 13th, weather permitting. The service road will be closed to traffic during construction work. Project point of contacts are Bob Sudduth, George Tesar and Tim Reicks.
2. Wellhead and Spillway Fencing: A contract has been issued to Pacific Fence Company to enclose wells #2 and #3, including the spillways. Work will begin after the service road work is complete.
3. Asian Carp Netting: The first of several net actions to capture and remove the Asian carp from the lake will occur in June after Fathers Day and prior to the end of the month. The required permit has been obtained from Nebraska Game and Parks. Pat Yarusso is the project point of contact and will coordinate the net activity.
4. Fish Stocking: A quantity of Large Mouth Bass and feeder fish have been purchased for stocking into our lake. Stocking will occur this summer. Point of contact is Bob Sudduth.
5. Toxic Algae Control: With the hot summer days approaching the committee is prepared to spray the Lake with Algaecide when, and if, Toxic Algae is observed. We have a supply of Algaecide to conduct three treatments for the 2016 summer season.
6. West End Silt Catchment Ponds: This project is currently being managed by the Board of Directors. The committee request information from the Board of Directors as to action planned for cleaning out the existing silt catchment ponds and of any commitments from the Sanitary Improvement District to assist in the management of storm water runoff.
7. Zebra Mussels: A concern was raised about the spread of invasive Zebra Mussels into our lake. The concern is transporting Zebra Mussels via boats that are used in water infested with Zebra Mussels and then launched into our lake. Perhaps a notice should be issued to have boat owners who use their boats in other bodies of water to wash and clean their boats prior to relaunching them into Sailboat Lake. This will be brought to the attention of the Board of Directors.
8. Sanitary Improvement District (SID) Strom Drains: During heavy rain events water is channeled to road storm drains and discharged into our Lake causing erosion concerns. Of great concern is the drain channel between Lot 55 and 54 (Mike Jones and Eric Barela).  The Committee will research options to stabilize and harden the area from the drain tube to the lake to prevent erosion and better manage the water out flow.
9. Sanitary Improvement District Roads Serving Association Properties:  Concern was raised about the poor condition of some of the roads that serve Association properties. An inventory of the roads needing attention will be made and then presented to the Board of Directors for presentation to the Sanitary Improvement District for action.       

The Lake/Grounds Committee meeting was adjourned at 7pm.

Ernie Quintana
Committee Chair
